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Congratulations Parris Mason - New Silver Fern (Will Johnston)

Silver Ferns coach Dame Noeline Taurua told her she was selected 
-on-ones with 

Parris, a former Inglewood Primary student, 
earned her maiden call up for a three-match test 
series against the England Roses. Invited to a 
training camp prior to the squad being 
announced after being one of the standout goal 
defenders in the ANZ Premiership for the 
Central Pulse. She said being able to earn court 

think being able to consistently go out there 
every week and play close to the full 60 minutes, 

make the most of the trainings to earn her first 

myself. Just getting to the bench would be really 

been grouped with Jackson, Burger and Phoenix 
Karaka at the defensive end.
knowledge that those three have will be 
incredible to learn off. Each one brings real 
difference and being able to absorb what they Above: Parris playing for the Central 

Pulse

Above: 
game for Inglewood Primary 

School
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Moa Mail Comments
Our deepest sympathy and condolences to the Maori community on the passing of 
Kiingi Tuheitia. 
While most of us never met him, what we saw and heard hugely impressed us, he 
came across as a natural astute leader, humble, quiet and at 69 gone far too soon 
with so much still to offer us all. 
Our Inglewood flag has been flying at half mast as a mark of respect since his death. 
His emphasis on bringing people together and on unity will be his legacy. We should 
also remember his family, they have lost a husband, and a father, not just a king. 
Thank you for ambition for New Zealand. 

Moa Mail Team

Daffodil Day 2024
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Inglewood Library Centenary Celebrations

Inglewood is gearing up to mark a golden milestone with a gathering to celebrate 

Building on Rata Street in September 1924. At the time the building was home to the library and a reading room, as 

the New Plymouth hydro-electric scheme. Today, the Inglewood Library operates from the same building on Rata 
Street.
Puke Ariki Libraries Manager at NPDC, Angela Jowitt says while the range of services and activities available at 
libraries in the 21st Century has expanded significantly 

Angela says the celebrations are also a chance to recognise the fabulous staff who have worked at the library over 

a haven to find a good read, but people can also stop by to use the free internet and computers, pick up an item on 
loan from New Zealand National 

other libraries, take part in a free 
school holiday programme, or get tech 
help. There is also a photocopying and 
scanning service and as an NPDC 
service centre, locals can go to pay dog 
registration or rates or access council 
information.
A celebratory morning tea is being held 
at the library at 10.30am on Saturday 7 
September, where the community is 
invited to enjoy a piece of birthday 
cake. Inglewood Library is located at 46 
Rata Street and open daily except 
Sunday. Find out more about the 

Story Collections - Municipal Library & 
Offices (1924) (pukeariki.com). Above: 

There was an excellent turnout of the local community for the August IA5 which 
this month was hosted by Graeme Sykes and the Anglican Church Restoration 

team. Graeme started the evening off by giving thanks to Inglewood First Trust Chairperson Marie 
Pearce and the Inglewood First Trust committee for being the glue for so many events in Inglewood. Reverend 
Robyn Freeman blessed the food provided by Oscar's Kiwi Kafe before we ate.
Linda McIntyre (McDonald's Real Estate) mentioned the Daffodil Day and the stalls that will be set up outside Fun 
Ho! Toy Museum on Friday last. There was a moment of reflection as we all thought about someone who has had 
this terrible illness of Cancer.
Graeme Sykes talked about how the Anglican Church which was built in 1923 but sadly in 2019 it was listed as a 
possible earthquake risk and has been closed for services since. Survey Sheets were handed out and attendees 
were encouraged to answer the questions listed. If you would like to fill out the Survey go to 
www.standrewsinglewood.org.nz and complete it on line. The church is a historic building and it would be 
marvellous if the Restoration Committee could raise the funds to enable the work needed to be done to fix it. 
Whether it 
continues as a 
Church  or 
maybe as a 
C o m m u n i t y 
Centre  for 
Inglewood will 
be up to the 
community of 
Inglewood. The 
next IA5 will be 
held at Panel 
an d  Pa i n t , 
Cutfield Street, 
Inglewood on 
Wednesday 25 
September. See 
you there.
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Inglewood First August IA5 (Vida Harkness)

Above: Graeme Skyes ,Linda McIntyre and Marie Pearce 

Above: The Reverend Robyn Freeman 
saying Grace and blessing the food

Above Left: Members of the Anglican Church here in Inglewood 
Above Right: Marie Pearce, Sue and Peter Van Dyk and Jameet from Subway Inglewood 

Gardening Clues with Sue (Sue Marsh)
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Above: Jean Cash receiving her Life Membership medal 

Spring we have even more to look forward to. May saw the Circle hold the 72nd  AGM at the 
Dudley Road Hall. We thanked Pat Phillips for her service as secretary and Janet Francesco was 

elected. The committee gained a new member: Welcome Jeanette Utiger. Unfortunately, our arranged speaker was 
unable to come. So, Des Phillips capably stepped in and told us of his years of working with the release of native 
birds around Taranaki. The mid-Winter Christmas lunch in late June was, for the first time ever, self catered. 
Members provided a picturesque and tasty variety of Christmas food and deserts were made by our treasurer, 
Lorraine Hunt (and it was perfect weather for steamed Christmas pud). A surprise awaited a long serving member: 
Jean Cash. In the presence of members, and her two daughters, Jean was presented with Life Membership medal 
and a corsage. Memories were shared and then lunch was enjoyed. The recess month of July was followed by our 
August gathering. Two places were visited. The first, the garden of Adrienne Wooldoof in Omata. Her front garden 
was hundreds of stems of orchids. And they were thriving 
on neglect, she said. The second was the studio of the glass 
sculpture, Richard Landers. If you have a garden to share 

($10.00/year), phone Janet on: 0211599927. Happy Spring 
gardening from the Durham Garden Circle.

Durham Garden Circle Winter Update  (Janet Francesco)

Hungry Hammer
Construction

Qualified Builder
Decks Fences - Concrete 

Handyman jobs around the house
Phone Shannon 027 950 9768

Last edition, we were preparing for Spring, which was just around the corner. Well we 
turned it, and what a way to herald it in, with a very vicious night of thunder and lightning, and torrential rain. The 
only highlight, we had a beautiful warm Sunday that followed, was nice to be out in the sunshine. The garden is fairly 
water-logged and so are the lawns, but they both need feeding up, as nutrients are washed away in rain. 
If you have decided which beds are going to be planted out first, then start topping them up with that extra 
compost as discussed last issue. There are many fertilisers that we use to feed our soil, you can choose from sheep 
pellets, blood and bone, nitrogen rich, slow release, specific vegetable, or just general fertilisers. Most of these 

the liquid fertilisers which we tend to use once we get to the planting stage, which helps reduce seedling shock, and 
then for further feeding through the growing season. Sometimes it is very hard to decide just which fertiliser is 
right, and sometimes we have to think about what the plants to be grown actually need. If in doubt choose a 
general fertiliser, with a seaweed-based liquid to help with early plantings of seedlings.
Now you have enriched the soil, think of any structures or plant protection you may need. It is much easier to 
think, plan and build before you actually need it. What will need staking, what needs protection from cool winds, 
how high will your crops grow, and even as to direction crops need to be planted are all 
questions that need to be answered. Start preparing some simple cloches, you can do a 
lot with simple bamboo stakes, some polythene or netting, even wooden stakes and 
garden twine can all be used to create simple garden structures in your garden. Well 
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Waitoriki School is governed by an enrolment scheme, details of which are available at the school office.
Applications for out-of-zone places are now being invited for students wishing to enrol between 
Tuesday 28th January and Friday 27th June. The board has determined that up to 8 places will be available 
for out-of-zone students in the First Semester. These are available to students across all levels of the 
school excluding Year Five. The exact number of places will depend on the number of applications 
received from students within the school's home zone.
For students seeking enrolment for this enrolment period, the deadline for receipt of applications for 
out-of-zone places is Monday 14th October. Application forms are available on our school 
website www.waitoriki.school.nz or from the school office phone 7567056.
If the number of out-of-zone applications exceeds the number of places available a ballot will be held on 
Wednesday 16th October. Parents will be informed of the outcome of the ballot within 3 working days.
If you live within the Wait riki School home zone and have not yet signalled your intention to enrol 
your child during the 2025 school year please contact the school office immediately to assist us to plan 
appropriately.

For this, and all other enquiries please contact the school office or Teresa Jones, Principal - 7567056.

2025 Enrolments for
Ratapiko School

Open for Year 1 - 8 students.
Looking for a rural school with a difference and no enrolment scheme!

An inclusive, holistic and environmental learning programme. 

Or online www.ratapiko.school.nz
Contact admin@ratapiko.school.nz

Start date is 29th January 2024

Enrolments for 2025 First Semester at 
Egmont Village School

Enrolment at the school is governed by an enrolment scheme, details of which are available from the school office.  Applications for out of 
zone places are now being invited for students wishing to enrol between January 28th and June 27th 2025.
The Board has determined that up to 4 places for out of zone new entrant students are likely to be available in the 1st semester. The exact 

For students seeking enrolment for this enrolment period, the deadline for receipt of applications for out of zone places is 12.00pm on 
Wednesday 2nd October 2024.  Application for enrolment should be made on the appropriate form which is available from the school office 
Phone 752 2881, or on the school website. 
If the number of out of zone applicants exceeds the number of places available, students will be selected by ballot which will be held on 
Friday 3rd October 2024.  Parents will be informed of the ballot within three school days of the ballot being held.
Details relating to this enrolment period are as follows:
Length of enrolment period 28 January - 27 June 2025
Deadline for receipt of applications 12.00pm Wednesday 2nd October 2024
Date of ballot        Friday 4th October 2024
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- -

Enrolment at Kaimata School is governed by an enrolment scheme, details of which are available
from the school office. Applications for out-of-zone places are now being invited for those 
students for enrolment in 2025. The Kaimata School Board of Trustees have identified six 
places for children turning five during 2025 and three additional spaces for other age levels.
The deadline for receipt of applications for out-of-zone places is 12.00p.m. Wednesday 2nd

October. If a ballot for out-of-zone places is required, it will be held on Friday 4th October 
2024. 
In June 2025 five out of zone New Entrant places are likely to be available. The exact number 
of places will depend on the number of applications received from students who live within the 

days of the ballot being held. If you live in the home zone and have not yet signalled your 
intention to enrol your child later this year or next year, please contact the school immediately 
to assist us to plan appropriately.

Please contact Helen in the school office (7568334) or Charlaine Spencer, Principal (0274064003).

- -

-

(Ann Stewart)

What A Year So Far! (Casey Chamberlain)
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Jake has recently completed in Palmerston North for a Bodybuilding Tournament 

Classic and Class A Bodybuilding under 23.
J a k e  h a s  b e e n 
competing since he was 
17 and has achieved 12 
gold medals and two 
Silver.
His journey is to obtain 
his pro card to be able 
to compete overseas. 
Next year Jake will be 
after another qualifying 
show to go to Nationals 
for his pro card. As this 
is a massive financial 
issue with food and 
paying to compete 
along with tanning it is 
hard but nothing comes 
easy in this world and 
the fight is worth it. It is 
not just a dream but for 
Jake a journey to his 
destination. 

to get started, but you 
have to get started to be great. A great 
adventure to start  Term 2 for us at St 

camping trip for 3 days at Belt Road Holiday 
Park.  The seniors went kayaking at Waitara 
river, paid a visit to the junction recycling 
center,  had a blast swimming at the aquatic 
center, walked along the foreshore, met an 
NZ Army troop, caught up with local author 
Martin Baynton, checked the Puke Ariki 
Museum and finished off with a challenge at 
the  New Plymouth Escape Room. What an 
unforgettable experience it was, while 
learning leadership values and building teamwork. 
In the middle of the term, seniors went to compete in the 
PCT challenge at the TSB Stadium where students had to 
complete obstacles like wall climbing, carrying tires and 
speed running.  The seniors also attended the NYLD 
National Young Leaders Day in Palmerston North and 
were greeted by inspirational speakers.
The last few weeks of term two we celebrated Matariki. 
The school held a shared breakfast with families and 
friends, students showcased what they had learned about 
Matariki and Maori culture.  The students performed Kapa Haka to all the guests and visitors. The school finished 

blast and went home happy! These are just some of the many things I have enjoyed this term at school!



Spring Grass and Laminitis in 
Horses (Greg Hall) 
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Laminitis is a painful and potentially 
devastating disease of the foot that 
can lead to long lasting, crippling 

changes in function and lead to lifelong problems for 
the individual. Laminitis means inflammation (-
of the laminae in the hoof, this inflammation causes 
swelling and intense pain. There are 2 sets of 
interdigitating laminae; the sensitive laminae, which 
project from the pedal bone and the insensitive 
laminae, which are on the hoof wall side. The exact 
reasons as to why this inflammation occurs are 
numerous and we still do not fully understand all of 
the processes involved. What can cause laminitis? 
Typically, the disease is thought to affect overweight 
ponies on too much spring grass. Whilst this is often 
the case it is now thought that underlying metabolic 
disease may be implicated. For instance, Equine 
Metabolic Syndrome (EMS) has now been identified which leads to horses easily gaining weight and having an 
underlying high level of insulin in their blood which pre-disposes them to laminitis. Cushings disease is another 
hormonal disease that tends to occur in the older horse or pony and leads to high levels of steroid in the blood 
stream which can again cause laminitis. Both of these problems can be diagnosed via a blood test. Whatever the 
underlying primary problem is the result is the same debilitating painful lameness. Talk to your vet about prevention 
and control of this common disease. 

Done $340 

 
 

SACRED HEART 
 PARISH 

INGLEWOOD 
 

MASS TIMES 
 

Tuesday 9.00am 
 

Thursday 
10.00am 

 

Saturday 9.00am 
(Every 1st, 3rd & 
5th Saturday) 

 

Sunday 10.30am 
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Builder 
Available 

Decks, 
Fences etc 
Design and 

Build 
Services 

Experienced 
 

027 248 9193 
or txt Calvin 

Merv The Handyman 
Looks At All Jobs 

Fencing and Decking 
New Guttering 

Guttering Cleaning/Repairs 
Small Plumbing Jobs 

Pruning of Trees 
Concrete Jobs  

Facebook - Merv The Handyman 
 Also Available Mulcher  

 Wood Splitter 
Two Ton Tip Truck, which comes with 

Two Awesome Guys  
New Build Carport and Sheds 

Landscaping 

Merv 027 481 1882  

Coming Events 
 

Please advise of your event 
7567030 moamail@funho.com 
 

Inglewood Heritage Exhibition 

and Reserves. 

Factory 1949 - 1987 
Inglewood Heritage Resource 
and Research Room 
Mon - Fri 10.00am - 4.00pm 
Sat/Sun and Public Holidays 
10.00am - 2.00pm. 
 

Ing Family History Group 
Opening hours 
10.00am - 12.00pm Monday 
and Friday, Inglewood Library 
 

Ing Library 100th Celebrations 
Sat 7 Sep 10.30am 
 

Inglewood athletics AGM 
Sun 8 Sept  - 7.00pm  
TET Stadium  
 

Inglewood's Social Afternoon  
LifeGate Thursday 12  Sep 
Gold coin donation  
1.30 -  3.30pm   
 

Ing High School PTA Fashion 
Show  Fri 20 Sept 7.00pm 
Tickets $25 Purchased from 
the Hive or IHS 
 

Tom Walsh & Michaela Blyde  
TET Stadium 
Sunday 22 September  
1.00 - 4.30pm 
 

Ing First Trust Sept IA5 
Ing Panel and Paint 
Cutfield Street 
Wed 25 Sept - 5.15pm 

Grazing Available  
 

Short or Long Term 
Inglewood Area  

Phone  0274 434911  

Inglewood Athletic Club A.G.M 
 

Sunday 8 September 2024 7.00pm 
 

TET Centre Elliot Street, Inglewood 
 

ALL WELCOME 

Inglewood Cricket Club 
 

Welcomes anyone keen to play, we cater 
for all grades Prems and Lower Grades 

 

We are currently looking for a Secretary  
 

Contact David 0276699192 or Brent 0278548635 

JOB VACANCY 
Parish Administrator 

St Andrews Anglican Parish 
6 Brown Street, Inglewood 

We are looking for an Administrator to perform regular 
duties within the parish. Experience with Word and 

PowerPoint. Training provided on our processes. Working 
knowledge of Excel, Publisher, Facebook and mail merge 

would be an advantage. 
This is part time four to ten hours per week. Some tasks 
could be worked from home. We will pay the living wage.  

Contact: Kathleen Freeman Email: kfreeman756@gmail.com 
Please attach a letter and CV 

Applications close on 13th September 2024 
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Athletic News  (Sandra Moratti) 

Well, it is that time of year again!!!! And 
we need help. Our Inglewood  Athletic 
Club needs help, we need more parents 

on our committee and helping on the Wednesday nights. 
The present committee members are ageing, and the last 
new member has been there over ten years now. None 
of the existing committee have children competing, they 
have all seen their children compete through the club and 
Colgate competitions and now those children have left for 
work, and some have seen their grandchildren competing 
as well. Inglewood club is one of the largest in Taranaki 
with around 250 members annually. The club has 
done well Internationally representing NZ: - with 
Rachel Gilberd (nee Gibbon) at World Juniors 
and the World Walking Cup, Kyle Van der 
Merwe at World Juniors, Michaela Blyde in the 
NZ Rugby Sevens and competing at this years 
Olympics. Our up-and-coming NZ representative 
is Millie Kirkwood-Marshall winning the Oceania 
Paraplegics seated Discus throwing at only 16. So 
please think about the future the Club, it is your 

into recess due to no one wanting to put their 
hands up. We are so fortunate to have a world class track and facilities right here in Inglewood. Our AGM is set 
for Sunday 8 September at 7.00pm down at the TET Centre meeting room. We would love to see some new faces. 
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